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mother of 1084 mahasweta devi is a powerful and poignant short story written
by the celebrated Indian author Mahasweta Devi. Known for her profound
commitment to social justice and her vivid portrayals of marginalized
communities, Mahasweta Devi uses this narrative to explore the tragic human
cost of political conflict and the resilience of maternal love. The story
delves into the life of a mother who loses her son, a rebel fighter, and her
subsequent struggle to reclaim his identity and honor in a society fraught
with oppression. This article provides an in-depth analysis of the themes,
characters, and social context of "Mother of 1084," highlighting its
significance in Indian literature and its enduring impact on readers.
Additionally, it examines the narrative style and the author's background to
better understand the story's powerful message. Below is a detailed table of
contents outlining the key aspects covered in this article.
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Background and Context of "Mother of 1084"

"Mother of 1084" is a short story written by Mahasweta Devi, an acclaimed
Indian writer and social activist known for her dedication to portraying the
lives of tribal and oppressed communities. The story was first published in
1974 and is set against the backdrop of political unrest in India during the
Naxalite movement, a radical communist insurgency that sought to challenge
systemic injustice and exploitation.

The narrative reflects the turbulent socio-political atmosphere of the time,
highlighting the brutal consequences of conflict between the state and
revolutionary groups. Mahasweta Devi’s works often focus on the marginalized,
and "Mother of 1084" is no exception, providing a raw and emotional insight
into the struggles faced by those caught in political violence.

Author’s Background

Mahasweta Devi was born in 1926 and emerged as one of the most influential
voices in Indian literature. Her activism and literary contributions
consistently centered on advocating for tribal rights, exposing social
injustices, and highlighting gender issues. Her writing style combines



realism with a strong political message, making her stories deeply impactful.

Historical and Political Setting

The story is set during the Naxalite movement of the late 1960s and early
1970s, a period marked by violent clashes between Maoist insurgents and the
Indian government. This historical context is crucial to understanding the
motivations of the characters and the tragic events that unfold in the
narrative.

Plot Summary and Key Characters

"Mother of 1084" centers on the story of Sujata, a mother who discovers that
her son, Brati, has been killed as a Naxalite rebel. The story is narrated
through Sujata’s perspective as she grapples with the grief and confusion
surrounding her son’s death. The number 1084 refers to the identification
number assigned to Brati’s body at the morgue, symbolizing the dehumanization
faced by victims of political violence.

Main Characters

Sujata: The protagonist and mother of Brati, whose journey from denial
to acceptance forms the emotional core of the story.

Brati: Sujata’s son, a young man who joins the Naxalite movement to
fight against social injustice but is ultimately killed.

Family Members: Including Sujata’s husband and other relatives who
represent varying perspectives on Brati’s political involvement.

The Police and Authorities: Figures representing the oppressive state
apparatus responsible for suppressing the rebellion.

Summary of Key Events

The story begins with Sujata receiving the devastating news of her son’s
death. As she visits the morgue and identifies his body by the number 1084,
she confronts the stark reality of her loss. Throughout the narrative, Sujata
reflects on her son’s life, his motivations for joining the rebellion, and
the broader social issues that led to his involvement. The story ends with
Sujata reclaiming her son’s identity, rejecting the state’s attempt to reduce
him to a mere number.



Thematic Exploration in "Mother of 1084"

Mahasweta Devi’s "Mother of 1084" is rich with themes that resonate deeply
with readers and reflect pressing social concerns. The story explores the
complex intersections of identity, political struggle, maternal love, and
societal oppression.

Maternal Love and Grief

The narrative powerfully portrays the intense love of a mother for her child
and the profound grief that follows loss. Sujata’s journey is one of
emotional turmoil as she navigates the pain of losing Brati while also
acknowledging his political choices.

Political Rebellion and Social Justice

Brati’s involvement in the Naxalite movement highlights the desperation and
hope that fuel political rebellion. The story critiques systemic injustice
and the marginalization of oppressed communities, emphasizing the human cost
of such conflicts.

Identity and Dehumanization

The use of the number 1084 as Brati’s identification symbolizes the state’s
attempt to strip individuals of their identity and humanity. Sujata’s refusal
to accept this dehumanization underscores the importance of remembering and
honoring individual lives beyond mere statistics.

Conflict Between Tradition and Change

The story also reflects on the generational and ideological conflicts within
families and society. Sujata’s initial inability to understand her son’s
revolutionary path represents the tension between traditional values and the
desire for social change.

Mahasweta Devi’s Literary Style and Techniques

Mahasweta Devi employs a stark, realistic narrative style in "Mother of
1084," using concise language and vivid imagery to convey the emotional depth
of the story. Her technique effectively immerses readers in the psychological
and social realities faced by the characters.



Use of Symbolism

The story uses powerful symbols, such as the morgue number 1084, to represent
broader themes of loss and dehumanization. This symbolism deepens the impact
of the narrative and invites readers to reflect on the implications of
political violence.

Perspective and Narrative Voice

The story is primarily told from Sujata’s point of view, allowing readers to
experience the personal and emotional dimensions of political conflict. This
choice of perspective enhances empathy and humanizes the often abstract
concept of political struggle.

Integration of Social Realism

Mahasweta Devi’s commitment to social realism is evident in her detailed
depiction of the socio-political environment, the characters’ struggles, and
the harsh realities of life for marginalized individuals. This approach
grounds the story in authenticity and urgency.

Social and Political Significance

"Mother of 1084" is not only a literary work but also a socio-political
commentary that challenges readers to confront issues of injustice, violence,
and resistance. The story raises critical questions about the role of the
state, the nature of rebellion, and the cost of social change.

Highlighting Marginalized Voices

Mahasweta Devi’s focus on the oppressed and marginalized communities gives
voice to those often silenced in mainstream discourse. The story sheds light
on the human experiences behind political struggles, emphasizing empathy and
awareness.

Critique of State Violence

The narrative critiques the oppressive tactics used by authorities to
suppress dissent and maintain power. The brutal deaths of young rebels like
Brati serve as a stark reminder of the consequences of unchecked state
violence.



Reflection on Revolutionary Movements

The story explores the motivations and sacrifices involved in revolutionary
activism, presenting a nuanced perspective that acknowledges both the
idealism and the tragedy inherent in such movements.

Impact and Legacy of "Mother of 1084"

Since its publication, "Mother of 1084" has become a seminal work in Indian
literature, studied widely for its literary merit and socio-political
relevance. The story continues to inspire discussions about human rights,
political activism, and the power of literature to effect change.

Influence on Indian Literature

Mahasweta Devi’s work, including "Mother of 1084," has significantly
influenced contemporary Indian writers by foregrounding issues of social
justice and amplifying marginalized voices. The story is frequently included
in academic curricula and literary anthologies.

Relevance in Contemporary Society

The themes explored in "Mother of 1084" remain relevant today, as issues of
political repression, state violence, and social inequality persist globally.
The story serves as a reminder of the ongoing struggles faced by many
communities and the enduring strength of maternal love.

Recognition and Adaptations

Mahasweta Devi’s contributions have been recognized with numerous awards, and
"Mother of 1084" has been adapted into theatrical performances and discussed
in various cultural forums, further cementing its place in the literary and
social canon.

Exploration of political conflict through personal loss1.

Representation of marginalized communities2.

Powerful symbolism and narrative perspective3.

Insight into the Naxalite movement’s impact4.

Enduring legacy in Indian literature and social activism5.



Frequently Asked Questions

Who is the author of 'Mother of 1084'?

The author of 'Mother of 1084' is Mahasweta Devi.

What is the central theme of 'Mother of 1084'?

'Mother of 1084' explores themes of political unrest, social injustice, and
the personal cost of revolutionary movements in India.

Who is the protagonist in 'Mother of 1084'?

The protagonist of 'Mother of 1084' is Sujata, a mother who discovers her son
was involved in the Naxalite movement.

What does the number 1084 represent in 'Mother of
1084'?

The number 1084 refers to the prison number assigned to Sujata's son, Brati,
symbolizing his identity as a political prisoner and martyr.

How does Mahasweta Devi portray motherhood in 'Mother
of 1084'?

Mahasweta Devi portrays motherhood as complex and deeply affected by
political violence, highlighting a mother’s grief and awakening to social
realities.

What social issues are highlighted in 'Mother of
1084'?

'Mother of 1084' highlights issues such as political oppression, the Naxalite
rebellion, class struggle, and the plight of marginalized communities in
India.

Why is 'Mother of 1084' considered an important work
in Indian literature?

It is considered important for its bold critique of social and political
issues, and for giving voice to marginalized people and their struggles.

How does Sujata’s character evolve in the novel
'Mother of 1084'?

Sujata evolves from a conventional, unaware mother to a politically conscious
individual who questions the system that led to her son's death.

What is the significance of the Naxalite movement in



'Mother of 1084'?

The Naxalite movement serves as the backdrop, representing the revolutionary
struggle against social injustice and highlighting the sacrifices made by
youth like Brati.

How does Mahasweta Devi use symbolism in 'Mother of
1084'?

She uses symbolism such as the prison number 1084 to represent loss of
identity, and Sujata’s transformation symbolizes awakening and resistance
against oppression.
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